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Town of Craftsbury Selectboard Minutes 
~approved~ 
July 11, 2017 

 
 
Agenda 

o Approve Minutes Last Meeting 
o Farley Brown/Mutruxs 
o Road Safety Group 
o Robert Brown Auction  
o Committee Reports 
o Road Foreman’s Report 
o Clerk Report 
o Walk-in that have business to come before the Selectboard 
o Other 

 
The Selectboard met at the Craftsbury Town Hall on Tuesday, July 11, 2017 at 7 PM.   Selectboard present 
were Bruce Urie, Jim Jones and Susan Houston.  Yvette Brown (Town Clerk), Michelle Warren (Clerk of 
Selectboard), Farley Brown, Barb Mutrux and Wayne Mutrux were also present. 
 
Approve Minutes Last Meeting:   
Jim made a motion to approval the June 27, 2017 minutes as printed, seconded and approved.  
 
Farley Brown/Mutruxs: 
Farley gave the Selectboard an overview of the storm water mapping in the village and ranking of concerns 
from DEC.  Storm drainage was   priority for the village.  They discussed possible solutions, such as wet pond, 
but they must be maintained.  Barb Mutrux noted ongoing erosion concern, a large chuck of their bank lawn 
went into the river.  Wayne and Barb are working with Chris Brunelle from the State for possible grant.  A site 
visit with the State (Sacha Pealer, Ben Copans, James Pease) and one of the Selectboard will be scheduled.   
 
Farley also shared with the Selectboard a draft of the “Do I Need a Permit”. Once the information is finalized, 
Michelle will make the print slightly larger and put on the Town’s facebook and website. 
 
Road Safety Group: 
Bruce had spoken to Jenny Stoner, who was pleased that the radar sign was installed.  She asked when the 
road painting strips would be completed.  Bruce will talk with Greensboro about borrowing their crosswalk 
stencils. 
 
Robert Brown Auction: 
Robert Brown’s auction is scheduled on 11 AM on August 15th.  The Selectboard made a motion to sell the 
property in its entirety, all approved. 
 
Committee Reports: 
No Committee Reports given. 
 
Road Foreman’s Report: 
Steve is ditching right now, just put up the radar sign.  First part of the solar panels brackets have been 
installed.  Round Hill will be here soon to set up the fire alarm system. 
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Clerk Report: 
Tax bills sent out. 
 
Walk-ins that have business to come before Selectboard: 
None 
 
Other: 

• The Selectboard discussed cutting away branches near the Town Hall building.  They also have 
tentatively scheduled painting the front of Town Hall next year.   

 

• A townsperson had concerns that Ketchum Hill is getting narrower in sections. 
 

• Antiques & Uniques will have a meeting next week.   
 

• VCA meeting is scheduled August 15.   
 
 
The Selectboard Meeting adjourned 9:30 PM.   Next Selectboard meeting is scheduled 7 PM Tuesday,  
August 15, 2017.   
 
         Respectfully submitted, 

 
         Michelle Warren, Clerk of the Select Board 
 
 
Upcoming Projects: 

o Have Selectboard Meeting for Town Committee Leaders  
o Review Updates on Town Calendar
o Town Hall Sandwich Board 
o Trim Town Hall branches 
o Paint Town Hall front next year 
o Storm water concerns in Village 


